
Doctors Around the World Issue Dire
WARNING: DO NOT GET THE COVID
VACCINE!! – With Text

I transcribed the text of the audio from the first 18 minutes of the 29-
minute video below. I think it’s more than enough information to get you to
do your own research and make an informed choice whether to be vaccinated for
COVID-19 rather than just blindly accept what the mainstream narrative is
telling you to do.

Dr. Andrew Kaufman

My name is Andrew Kaufman. I’m a medical doctor and board-certified forensic
psychiatrist. This pandemic is not a real medical pandemic. The COVID-19
vaccine is not proven safe or effective because there has not been enough
time. In addition, there is not a clear definition of any new disease for
which it can be tested against. There has not been a virus that has been
purified or shown to be the cause of an illness. Thus, there is no target for
a vaccine. However, the bottom line is that since no additional deaths have
occurred in relation to a new disease, there’s simply no need for a new
vaccine.
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Dr. Hilda De Smet

Hi, my name is Hilda De Smet. I’m a Belgian medical doctor, and I’d like to
say that a new COVID-19 vaccine is not safe and that there is no global
medical pandemic for almost 20 years. The pharmaceutical industry has been
trying to develop Corona vaccines, but never managed because they saw in the
animal trials that there were serious side effects, autoimmune disorders,
when the animal was exposed to a new wild type virus. These autoimmune
disorders are comparable with the complications we have seen in some COVID-19
patients. Now, due to the excuse of a global pandemic, the pharma industry
has the permission to skip the animal trials. This means that we humans will
be the guinea pigs, and we might get severe side effects when we are exposed
to new viruses.

Dr. Nils R. Fosse

My name is Nils Fosse. I’m a medical doctor in Barragan, Norway. The COVID-19
vaccine has not been proven safe. And the fact that it’s a new technology and
it’s been tested in a few thousands of people in a few months, please do your
own research. This is not a real medical pandemic. The death rates in Norway
are not higher than an average year.



Dr. Elizabeth
Evans

Dr. Elizabeth Evans, retired doctor and co-founder of the UK medical freedom
Alliance. The COVID-19 vaccines are not proven to be safe or effective. We
believe that it is reckless and unnecessary to roll out these essentially
experimental vaccines that are using a completely new MRNA technology to
millions of people, when there is only limited short term safety data, no
evidence that they will prevent transmission of the virus and no long-term
safety data to rule out late onset negative effects like auto-immune
diseases, infertility, and cancers.

(Note: The following text is from https://bluecat.media/dr-adil/ I could not
understand Dr. Adil’s speech from the Bitchute video due to his Pakistani
accent, and so I used this text instead.)

Dr. Mohammed Iqbal
Adil

Ladies and gentlemen, friends and families and colleagues, good evening. I am
Dr. Mohammed Iqbal Adil, I am a Consultant General and Colorectal Surgeon
working in one of the teaching hospitals in the United Kingdom for the last
thirty years.

I am Chairman of two International medical organizations having taught
thousands of members of it. My main interest is in teaching, training,
research, publication and to help out humanity during humanitarian crises,
charity, and human relief activities all over the world.

The recent so-called “pandemic” of coronavirus has created an extraordinary
humanitarian crisis all over the world, and 7.8 billion people are terribly



affected which is a matter of concern for all of us medical graduates and
professionals for the public and human beings.

For the last two months, the entire world has been locked down, they are in
home arrest, they have been isolated threatened by the pandemic of the
coronavirus. The businesses are all shut down, there’s a lot of travel
restrictions by trains, by planes or by public transport, all the small and
large businesses are all clamped down and it’s an extraordinary situation
where all the schools are closed and 1.8 billion children in 180 countries
are affected where families, children are at home and they are going through
a very difficult situation which is causing a lot of uncertainty, fear and
humanitarian catastrophe.

Now the question arrives, does the coronavirus exist? The answer is no. After
all the research made in the last 3 months we have come to this conclusion
that the coronavirus is actually a hoax created by the hunger games society
which I explain in my last conversation with you… that the… there is a
pyramid where the 1 to 2 percent people are controlling the 98 to 99 percent
of the public all over the world and in the middle of the pyramid is a
vicious and merciless police, military and bureaucracy.

The poor public has no support by these law and order maintenance authorities
because they
work not for the public, they work for this top 1 – 2 percent filthy rich and
enormously effected people sitting at home.

Going back to the pandemic of the coronavirus originally from Wuhan, China in
January 2020. The Chinese noticed that there were 100, 250 people who were
dying due to… who were actually having the flu like symptoms, and like a
chest infection, upper and lower respiratory tract infection, pneumonia,
fever. And they tested the bronchial secretion from their lungs and larynx.
And they found no virus in their secretions, but they found a genetic
material from the secretions taken from their lungs, and they named that
secretion as COVID-19.

So far, not a single researcher has been able to identify the coronavirus
itself, what they are testing is… with the test which the Chinese have
introduced RT PCR which America, UK, the rest of Europe and the World is
performing to check whether someone is covid positive or not. The very tricky
statement when they give for somebody being covid positive – they write the
report as: “this person is test positive for covid 19”, but they never write
the report like this person is “corona positive”… “coronavirus positive”,
which is a very tricky business, they have been to told to write this type of
report.

And when the pathologist sees the secretions taken from those pharynx and
larynx and he identifies the same picture of those secretions taken from the
lung fluid… like… they name it “covid-19” which they call so-called “corona
virus”, but actually it’s not a coronavirus.

This is actually a EXOSOME of the damaged and destroyed cells as a result of
stress, as the entire world is going through. As a result of chest infection,



as a result of flu, even lung cancer, they find the same sort of material
from the lung secretions, which is labelled as “covid-19 positive”.

Even in heart attack when they check the secretion they named it as:
“positive test for covid-19”, which is very unfair to label somebody as a
“covid-19 positive” and then there is a special protocol for all these
patients, especially the elderly ones above 70 years of age, they isolate
them, and they… may go into mild to moderate symptoms. Believe me 80 to 85
percent of the positive covid-19 patients recovered without having gone into
the critical situation, only 5 to 10 percent will go into the the critical
situation when they go onto ventilators, and they never come out of that.
Before going onto a ventilator they sign a consent form that they are not for
resus (resuscitation), especially the elderly people. And they are never
resuscitated, and they are left on the mucociliary ventilator, and after a
few days they are declared as this patient was… “covid-19 postive”! Which is
very unfair, EVERY patient who is admitted in the covid ward due to chest
infection, flu and pneumonia and respiratory problem… or heart problem, or
any other cancer problem is labelled as “COVID-19 POSITIVE” which is
increasing the number GREATER and GREATER ALL OVER THE WORLD!

That’s why the “worldometer” which is fake, a calculator, I don’t know who is
controlling this “worldometer” and who is sponsoring them? And I believe this
is controlled by all the courts who are entrusted in creating this havoc so
that they could chain the entire economic system of the world, and also they
want to create… a… vaccination for that so that everybody would have the
vaccination which would be electronically monitored through the computers,
and through the electronic tags, and it would be like a quantum tattoo on
their wrist or arm to declare it as positive, and that is going to happen in
the future, believe me on that.

What impact the NHS has as a result of this coronavirus?

Most of the hospitals are gone empty, all the elective work has been
cancelled. There is no endoscopy, no cystoscopy, no colonoscopy, no flexible
sigmoidoscopy and no gastroscopy happening. All the electiveness of all sort
of operations including the bowel cancers and
lung cancers and all the [INAUDIBLE] procedures have been cancelled. These
patients are accumulating day by day and the number is ramping up. And what
is going to happen is after some time when these courts, these crooks behind
the scene are able to achieve their target, they will then introduce a health
system like in America, Canada and Australia with insurance system so
everybody will have to pay for their treatment which was free under the NHS
before in the UK. And everybody will pay for it expenses and everything will
be privatised and the hospital will only be running emergency services. And
there will be more workload at the private sector, and this is another way of
making money out of that.

So this is what we are experiencing in hospital nowadays, only most of the
hospitals, about 75 percent, they are admitting the corona patients, they are
actually not corona patients but anybody who is having flu like symptoms,
chest infections, cough and fever is labelled as “covid positive” which is
unfair and is theoretically speaking it is not justified management for the



patients who are admitted, especially the elderly patients and those who have
been cancelled for their elective operation.

How they will get it done, nobody knows? As I’ve said this is their plan and
they’re going to implement an insurance system in the NHS in the near future.
Thank you I will talk about the further impact of this later.

Dr. Vernon Coleman

Dr. Vernon Coleman: Doctors aren’t allowed to question COVID-19 in public.
Material containing the truth about the alleged disease and the vaccine is
banned. In the last year. I’d been demonized and lied about, and a 50 year
career and reputation trashed by those promoting a pandemic that never was,
in a vaccine that was never needed. The whole COVID-19 scam is, as I said, in
March, 2020, the greatest hoax in history. The principle of informed consent
is essential in medicine, but patients now having vaccines can’t give
informed consent because they aren’t being informed. Thank heavens for sites,
such as BrandNewTube, which carry uncensored videos by doctors who have been
censored or banned elsewhere.

Dolores Cahil

My name is professor Dolores Cahil. I’m a molecular biologist and an
immunologist. And we have good news! The Corona virus and the lockdown was
not as severe as was told. We know that we can treat the symptoms of COVID-19
very successfully with vitamins D, C, and zinc, and with very safe medicines.
And so therefore the lockdown and the measures like quarantining, social
distancing and masks were not necessary. And also a vaccine is then also not



necessary. There has never been a licensed RNA vaccine, and this is not
because there have been many clinical trials, but that in the safety studies,
there were significant adverse events and death in the animals that were used
in these studies over the past 20 years.

Dr. R. Zac Cox

My name is Zac Cox. I’m a holistic dentist and and homeopath. I’m a founder
member of the World Doctors Alliance. I believe that the pandemic is
fundamentally over and was so in the summer. I also firmly believe that there
is no long term safety data on any of the COVID vaccines. This means that
they are essentially experimenting on us, which is against the Nuremberg
code. I will not be taking the vaccine.

Dr. Anna Forbes

Hello, I’m Dr. Anna Forbes. I’m a UK medical doctor here representing the UK
Medical Freedom Alliance. This is a growing body of doctors, scientists,
academics, and lawyers. We believe that there has been an overestimation of
the public health risk from SARS-2 due to misrepresentation of data and
inappropriate use of the PCR test. We call for the preservation of informed
consent, medical choice and bodily autonomy. As doctors, we believe this is
absolutely crucial to maintain. Thank you.



Dr. Ralf Sundberg

I am Ralf Sundberg MD Ph.D. former associate professor in transplant surgery
at Kelly Sky Institute. My opinion of this crisis is that the PCR test is
inaccurate. It actually causes so many false positives. So we’re scared to
vaccinate. I don’t trust this vaccine.

Dr. Johan Denis

My name is Dr. Johan Dennis from Belgium. The Corona vaccine is not proven,
safe, or effective. There is no medical emergency. It is a fake pandemic. The
Corona virus is in terms of harmfulness, mortality, and transmissibility
comparable to a seasonal flu. And I can only reject the extreme
disproportionate measures that are taken by our governments. There is no
emergency situation. It was all orchestrated to make you fearful enough to
take the vaccine. This vaccine is just not proven safe. It has been developed
too quickly. We have no idea what the long-term effects will be. It needs
much more investigation. There is no hurry or emergency. It might possibly
change your DNA. This is irreversible and repairable for all future
generations, an experiment on humanity. I would never give it to myself, my
patients or my loved ones. We are no Guinea pigs.

There is nano technology present in this vaccine. Nanobots in hydrogels have
been developed for military purposes. There are strong indications it could
make you a controllable puppet by means of your own smartphone, connected
with the 5G network and artificial intelligence. In this way, you could lose
everything that makes you human. So please inform yourself well before you
decide.

Very useful information can be found on the website of Robert Kennedy,
childrenshealthdefense.org I bless you all.

https://childrenshealthdefense.org/


Dr. Daniel Cullum

Hi, I’m Dr. Daniel Cullum, chiropractic physician from Turpin, Oklahoma USA.
This is not a real medical pandemic the world is enduring at this time. The
vaccine has not been proven, safe or effective, and I will not be taking and
or recommending it because there is no safe vaccine period.

Moritz von der
Borch

My name is Moritz von der Borch. I’m working as a journalist in science and
medicine, and I’m from Germany. Do not take this vaccine. This vaccine is
dangerous. This pandemic is a front.

Dr. Anne
Fierlafijn



My name is Dr. Anne Fierlafijn. I’m a medical doctor from Belgium who
specializes in chronic infectious diseases, such as Lyme, Epstein-Barr,
molds, et cetera. COVID-19 vaccine is not proven safe, nor effective. And I
think it’s unacceptable that all liabilities have been waived for the
companies that are producing it. If pharma doesn’t take responsibility for
the product they make, how can they expect doctors to inject them for their
patients without a doubt of doing harm? More and more we see that this is
really not a medical pandemic. The measures for Corona cause far more
collateral damage than the virus causes itself. Worldwide, we see that the
numbers of cases are falsely presented in order to drive the population to
obedient behavior and to vaccination. So please be critical, do your own
research, and don’t let the media manipulate you. I think it’s time to react,
time to stand up for your freedom, for the future of your children. Don’t
give in to anxiety, to polarization, to governmental control, and to
restriction of your freedom all under the false pretext of a virus. Because
that’s what’s happening.

Dr. Tom Cowan

Hi, this is Dr. Tom Cowan, and I just want to remind people that we have to
remember that health does not come from the injection of toxins into our
bodies, but rather from deciding what it means to be human and pursuing that
with all your heart.

I’m Dr. Kevin Colbert, a retired registered nurse and health scientist in the
United Kingdom. The COVID vaccines are not proven, safe or effective. COVID
is not a real medical epidemic. The vaccines use synthetic products that will
alter your genes, allow monitoring of your vaccination status, and produce
dangerous chemical reactions. Scientists are therefore demanding that all
COVID vaccinations be immediately stopped.



The real epidemic is fear and hysteria. It started in China and quickly
spread by the World Health Organization. The hysteria was accelerated by
corporations who gained financially through selling fast-tracked, flawed
medical tests, toxic antiviral drugs, and now unproven and potentially
dangerous vaccines. Standard precautions, which normally protect the public
have been disregarded due to ignorance, hysteria and profits. For example,
the vaccines have not undergone proper phase three tests. The COVID test, the
PCR, is fatally flawed. It was never examined in the standard way by the
United Kingdom National Health Service. And it should never have been used on
sick people or those with no symptoms. You can read about the flaws in the
PCR test at cormandrostenreview.com.

Dr. Carrie Madej

My name is Dr. Carrie Madej. I am an internal medicine physician from the
United States of America. I own my own clinic and I’ve been medical director
of two different clinics, as well as being an attending physician for medical
students over the last 19 years. I’m here to tell you that there is no
worldwide pandemic for COVID-19. We’re using testing mechanisms called PCR
that have never been indicated or created to diagnose any infection. This is
not the way we should be diagnosing. In addition, hospitals and doctors are
getting financial incentives to diagnose COVID-19. On top of that, we have
multiple lab errors happening around the world over and over indicating more
false positives. On top of that, I am here to tell you that I will not take
the COVID-19 vaccine, and I will not recommend the COVID-19 vaccine for any
of my patients. This vaccine is experimental on the human race because they
are proposing to use modified messenger RNA or modified DNA synthetic to the
human body. This is the first time ever this will ever be launched on the
human race. We don’t know what could happen to us. In addition, they’re
proposing to use nano lipid technology or nanotechnology and the human race
as well. There are so many different awful things that can happen to us. And
we need to investigate this before we go forward. This is my alarm call to
the world.

https://cormandrostenreview.com


Dr. Barre Lando

My name is Dr. Barre Lando, and I’ve treated many vaccine damaged children.
Due to the lack of proper testing and the spurious conditions surrounding the
alleged pandemic. I would highly caution anyone considering taking the
COVID-19 vaccine.

Kate Shemirani

I am Kate Shemirani, naturalness in a toxic world. Do I believe there is a
pandemic? Absolutely not. There’s no evidence of that. Do I believe that
COVID-19 exists? Absolutely not. It has never been proven. Do I believe that
the population need this new COVID-19 dangerous vaccine that’s not had the
safety trials done, and it hasn’t ever been done before? Absolutely not. No
one needs it. Do I believe that our government should be arrested for
possibly genocide? Absolutely.

Sandy Lunoe



My name is Sandy Lunoe, retired pharmacist, and I live in Norway. The
COVID-19 vaccines are not proven safe or effective. I focus on just two
safety issues. The vaccines carry the risk of immune enhancement. Instead of
protecting against infection, the vaccine can actually make the disease worse
when a vaccinated person is infected with the virus. Secondly, in the UK, the
medicines and healthcare products, regulator agency has made an urgent
request, “The MHRA urgently seeks an artificial intelligence software tool to
process the expected high volume of COVID-19 vaccine adverse drug reactions.”


